Jenna Rousseau

From: Gregory Gelembiuk <gwgelemb@wisc.edu>

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 6:08 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: Recommendation from OIR Report on selection of MPD Chiefs

Dear Jenna Rousseau,
If you could forward this e-mail to the members of the PFC, it would be greatly appreciated.
Thank you,

Dr. Gregory Gelembiuk

Dear PFC members,
It appears that you will soon be embarking on a search for a new Chief for the Madison Police Department.

| am a member of the Madison Police Department Policy & Procedure Review Ad Hoc Committee, and |
thought | would write you to note a recommendation from the OIR Report (OIR recommendation #140) that
becomes relevant at this juncture. The specific language below, conveying the recommendation and the
rationale for the recommendation, has been adopted by the Ad Hoc Committee for inclusion in our final
report (which should be coming out in a couple weeks).

Recommendation: While retaining the ultimate determination on select the Chief, the PFC should
consider ways to involve the Madison community in the process for selecting the Chief through
community panels and interviews. [OIR 140]

Discussion:President Obama’s Task Force on 21% Century Policing recommends that law enforcement
agencies establish civilian oversight mechanisms within their communities. Increasing community
involvement is an important way to increase trust and reduce alienation and misunderstanding between
the community and law enforcement.

There are several methods communities can use to promote community involvement, and one of those
ways is to involve community members in the selection of the Chief of Police. Other recommendations
in this report address other methods, such as the establishment of an independent monitor and a
civilian review board, and community input into formulation of Departmental policy. Community input
into such decisions is one of the defining characteristics of true community policing. For example, as
Lincoln, NE Public Safety Director Tom Casady notes:

Ultimately, citizens should be involved in major decisions that a police department
makes. For example, election of a police chief, major promotions, important policy
questions and oversight of the police. That’s what we practice here in Lincoln and | think
that’s what distinguishes us from other cities that claim to be practicing community
policing.



The Madison Police and Fire Commission (PFC) is a five-person board whose members are appointed by
the Mayor. Pursuant to state law, the PFC is responsible for selecting a Chief of Police when a vacancy
occurs. The PFC controls the application process, which traditionally has involved interviews between
the PFC members and candidates. Currently, there is little community input or effort to engage the
community in the selection process. While the PFC is appointed to represent the community, the
perspectives of PFC members may not fully represent the perspectives and knowledge of community
members. Members of communities most impacted by policing are likely to be underrepresented in PFC
appointments. Moreover, Chiefs exercise a great deal of power and autonomy, and the law requires a
finding of cause to remove a Chief from office. The practical effect of the law is that a Chief can serve as
long as s/he wants even if the community decides a Chief is not serving its best interests. Thus, an
absence of community input during the selection process is problematic.

In selecting a new Chief, OIR suggests that the PFC should find a range of ways to solicit input from the
broader Madison community. For example, the interview process can provide one opportunity for
meaningful public input and engagement. As OIR notes: “A number of jurisdictions have recently
included a public component to the Chief selection process in which community panels are provided the
opportunity to ask questions and engage with the final set of candidates.”

MPD takes no position on this recommendation. The PFC does not oppose this recommendation. The Ad Hoc
Committee strongly endorses this OIR recommendation.

Here are some characteristics that |, personally, would like to see in a new Chief:

o Deep progressive vision for policing (and able to walk the walk on this, and not just talk the talk)

e Aninnovator

e Deep commitment to problem-oriented policing (someone who would tap the wisdom of Herman
Goldstein and other experts in this area)

¢ Open to deep and honest two-way dialogue with the community, including listening and taking to
heart the voices of those most impacted by policing

¢ Commitment to fundamental principles of true community policing (including community engagement
as opposed to an overemphasis on public relations approaches)

e Deep commitment to public health approaches to addressing crime

e Commitment to embracing evidence-based practices

e Someone who would work to maintain accountability in the Department

e Someone with the character to serve as Chief of Police for all of Madison, rather than as Champion of
Police

e Someone who would work to ameliorate negative impacts of policing

e Someone who would work to ameliorate racial disparities

e Someone who would seek to reduce use of force wherever feasible, and particularly use of deadly
force

e Someone who would embrace civilian oversight (including the proposed Independent Monitor)

e Interested in learning from international models for public safety (e.g. Scotland, Finland, etc.)

e And of coure, someone willing to implement, in full, the recommendations of the Madison Police
Department Policy & Procedure Review Ad Hoc Committee



| also believe it would be beneficial to conduct an external search for the best talent (rather than confining the
search to members of MPD).

Sincerely,

Dr. Gregory Gelembiuk



Jenna Rousseau

From: Sonja Markiewicz <noniej1949@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 1, 2019 11:11 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: Madison Police & Fire Commission

Good morning.

As a lifelong (70 years) resident of Madison I would like to express my concern over the management of our Police department. My
city has changed radically during my lifetime and I am not confident that the Department has been run wisely. Our two most recent
Chiefs of Police, Noble Wray and Mike Koval, are both superior human beings and both have effectively been driven out of their
appointed positions. Both have been highly thought of, respected and appreciated for their contributions to our community. I admire
them both and am heartsick that once again, due to lack of co-operation by the city, we have lost yet another precious asset. What will
it take to end this travesty? What is the Commission able/willing to do to allow our Police Dept. to run effectively? Madison is
nothing like it used to be and our safety and protective services must be updated. Our police and firefighters cannot function with their
hands tied behind their backs.

Thank you for your time.

Sonja J Markiewicz



Jenna Rousseau

From: Angela Lei Cleary <angela.lei.cleary@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 3, 2019 2:38 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau; nia_trammell@yahoo.com; fabiolahamadan@gmail.com
Subject: PFC/search for a new chief

Attorney Rousseau, | would ask please if you could forward my letter to members of the PFC who do not have publicly
available emails, thank you in advance.

Dear Madison Police and Fire Commission,

We are facing crisis world over, and today | am writing you about one of the most urgent- the crisis of leadership. | am
writing you today, community leaders, to ask you to take many things into consideration as you are now harnessed with
a decision which will affect the lives of hundreds of thousands of people. As a matter of fact your choice could have a
ripple across the country and possibly even the world. Madison has long been a beacon of change, and unfortunately so
much change in recent times has set our society back, not moved us forward. | am asking you, the five members of the
Madison Police and Fire Commission, to please listen to the facts, please look to the future as you select a new chief of
police.

Police Chief Koval announced his retirement this week. He became Chief in a time of crisis, and is departing leaving the
department in the mire. The irony fell upon me as | was researching to write this letter, that the Madison Police
Department is currently battling the same battles that it was fighting 50 years ago today- excessive use of force,
discrimination, heavy handed leadership and disdain for community input. During the summer of 1969 our country was
in crisis. War protests were everywhere, race relations were inflamed, former President Nixon would soon be
impeached for corruption, as is our current president under investigation. The parallels are uncanny.

During those tumultuous times, Madison Police Chief Wilbur Emery felt that a the stronger the police force the better. In
May of 1969 approximately 500 students gathered on Mifflin Street. What started as a noise complaint answered by
three police escalated to 8 police returning in riot gear. It wasn't until after the police in riot gear arrived that an actual
riot started, a riot that lasted for three days.

The following is an excerpt from "Madison In The Sixties, Topical tales of Madison's influential people and critical events
from long ago," by Stu Levitan citing then Mayor Dykes three person panels' findings on the Mifflin Street Riot:

"The “greatest factor in causing the confrontations and disorders,” it finds, was “the underlying antagonism which
existed” between Mifflanders and the police. The fact that residents knew that police had allowed the “more
conventionally dressed students of the Langdon-Gilman Street area” to have a block party just the week before “added
to the prevalent belief of unfair discrimination.” Police chief Wilbur Emery testified his policy is to respond immediately
with overwhelming force, even before it’s needed, as a deterrence. But that first Saturday in May, the report indicates, it
might have been a provocation. While finding that police “did not resort to the use of tear gas until they had been
pelted with missiles,” the commission still implicates police policy in the Mifflin riot: “The second additional precipitating
factor was the bringing of police attired in riot gear into the Mifflin Street area before there had been any actual
violence.” Once the violence began, the report states, “Training proved inadequate in the case of certain few officers,
who during the disorders engaged in beatings, improper use of riot sticks and indiscriminate and improper use of tear
gas. More and better training in this field is needed.” A citizens’ group issues its own report, warning that “Madison has
cause for concern [over the] serious rift [that] exists” between youths and police. The mayor and city council take it all
under advisement."



That report came out the last week of September 1969. On September 26th, 1969 a bomb broke the silence of the early
morning at the National Guard Armory on Wright Street, damaging the Dane County Sheriffs gear- intended for 300
members of law enforcement to use in riot-control training. Also that week, Madison's Police Union got the first ever
two year contract with the city, assuring Madison police would be the some of the highest paid officers in the country.
Officers would also earn double pay for all shifts over twelve hours. Despite crime decreasing in Wisconsin's other large
cities, crime was up 9% in Madison, in addition to the frequent protests.

Fast forward to 1972 -the Vietnam war was still being waged and Nixon had ordered the infamous break in at the
Watergate building. In 1972, Madison would turn a page for the better, sealing its place in history as a city that truly
wanted peace. Chief David Couper revolutionized policing in Madison, and instead of attacking protesters, he gave them
safe spaces. He hired women, gays and people of color to bring balance to the force that had been historically white and
male. Couper served Madison longer than any other Chief. The Mifflin Street Riot became the Mifflin Street Block Party.
In 1979 another profound moment in policing was pioneered in Madison. UW professor Herman Goldstein developed a
policing strategy called "Problem Oriented Policing," which is regaining steam as one of the best policing methods in
modern times.

Madison remained mostly peaceful until 1996, when once again Mifflin Street became a riot. That year party had been
mostly uneventful throughout the day, but into the evening a bonfire was lit in the street. The firetruck that came to put
out the fire was pelted with bottles by the raucous crowd, and mayhem ensued. Soon another long time Madison Street
party began to take the ire of the city, Halloween on State Street. The party hit its crescendo in 2005 with as many as
100,000 attendees, and it was absolutely out of control. Then Chief Noble Wray was lauded for getting the party back
under control in the years after. This would not be the last big story of Wrays career. In 2007 Ronald Brandon was shot
by Madison police Officer Matt Kenney, at the time it raised few eyebrows. Brandon had a pellet gun, he was suicidal at
the time, and despite Matt Kenney having received that information via 911 forty seconds before- he still took Brandons
life. It wasn't until November of 2012 that Madison was gripped by the police shooting of Paulie Heenan by officer
Steven Heimsness. Chief Wray retired in 2014 mostly due to the controversy of the Heenan case.

During the search for a new chief to replace Wray, people wanted "More of Wray," despite others feeling that He had
not been a good manager. Wray failed to make promised changes and did not promote women to meaningful positions.
The selection of the new chief was arduous, while many citizens voiced their opinions and petitioned for Micheal Scott,
the Police and Fire Commission chose to go with Mike Koval who had been training Madison police officers for years.

It would not be long until Koval encountered controversy in his new position as chief. Just short of a year into Koval's
tenure Matt Kenney shot and killed another citizen in a questionable manner. Tony Robinson was killed on March sixth,
2014. This time officer involved shootings were on the national dashboard. This time Kenney's actions were much more
suspect. This time the city had enough. On June 18, 2014 at Kovals first public meeting with citizens and activists Koval
went from yelling to crying when presented with the fact that from 2003-2013 MPD had more deadly force incidents per
capita than New York City. Three other people with known mental illness issues were shot by police under Kovals watch.
| won't even get into the constant issues that Koval's behavior caused. His blog posts are unprofessional and unhinged.
His demeanor was erratic and frightening for many citizens. | know | have mentioned many things you all are well aware
of, | am not going to attempt to summarize his years of simply bizarre behavior.

In an interview with the Capital Times, Koval, regarding his abrupt retirement, still could not let go of his need to
maintain power and control, his desire to hold the city captive. "Interestingly enough, some who would decry, “Well
once we can get Koval out the door is a brand new ballgame,” | got news for you. I've hired (every commissioned officer)
but two. | would like to believe that since I'm committed to our mission, our goals and our values, that they too share a
common mission, goal and values. The commanders | have put in place have been hand selected. The leadership of
tomorrow is basically then all of my promotions."

The future is in your hands. What kind of leader do you want to be? What kind of legacy do you want to lead? What
mark would you like to leave on Madison? Do you want to make the best decision for the black and brown kids growing
up in Madison or do you want to continues Kovals mission of rank and file? Crime was dropping until Koval.
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We do not want "more of Koval."
This is what we want:
*Deep progressive vision for policing (and able to walk the walk on this, and not just talk the talk) *An innovator

*Deep commitment to problem-oriented policing (someone who would tap the wisdom of Herman Goldstein and other
experts in this area)

*Open to deep and honest two-way dialogue with the community, including listening and taking to heart the voices of
those most impacted by policing

*Commitment to fundamental principles of true community policing (including community engagement as opposed to
an overemphasis on public relations approaches)

*Deep commitment to public health approaches to addressing crime

*Commitment to embracing evidence-based practices

*Someone who would work to maintain accountability in the Department

*Someone with the character to serve a Chief of Police for all of Madison, rather than as Champion of Police

*Someone who would work to ameliorate negative impacts of policing

*Someone who would work to ameliorate racial disparities

*Someone who would embrace civilian oversight (including the proposed Independent Monitor)

*Interested in learning from international models for public safety (e.g. Scotland, Finland, etc.)

*And of course, someone willing to implement, in full, the recommendations of the Madison Police Department Policy &
Procedure Review Ad Hoc Committee (Thanks to Dr. Greg Gelembiuk for the talking points & tireless research) Thank
you for taking the time to read my letter. The misconduct of MPD has deeply affected my life personally, the layers of
trauma inflicted on myself and my family and friends are too many and too complicated to even attempt to express. This
letter is about me in many ways, but mostly it is about my desire to prevent others from having their lives shattered by
people who are supposed to serve and protect.

It is my belief that in order to have healthy communities we must have healthy police.

Respectfully,

Angela Lei Cleary



Jenna Rousseau

From: David Couper <davidccouper@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, October 4, 2019 10:22 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: Seeking a Chief of Police

Ms. Rousseau,
I would like to call the Board’s attention to my recent blog in the subject of police Chief selection:

https://improvingpolice.wordpress.com/2019/10/01/on-seeking-a-chief-of-police/

I served as the city’s chief of police for two decades and have actively watched, commented, and taught the
importance of continuously improving our nation’s (and city’s) police.

I wrote “How to Rate Your Local Police” In the 1980s and updated it in 2015. A free download link is
available on the above blogsite. If you want hard copies of the book and/or my 2012 book, “Arrested
Development,” which gives some history on the MPD, I would be happy to provide them to you and the Board.
(https://m.barnesandnoble.com/w/arrested-development-david-couper/1110839515.)

When the time is appropriate for public input, I would like to address members of the Board. What I have to
say, along with my colleague retired Chief Wray, may be of great help to you during this most important book
public process and for the future health and safety of this great city.

The Rev. David Couper

5282 County Road K
Blue Mounds, WI 53517
Cell (608) 444-7207
Evenings (608) 924-9922

e "Let justice roll down like waters, and righteousness like an ever-flowing stream." -- Amos 5:24
e  Whatis required? "To do justice, and to love kindness, and to walk humbly...” -- Micah 6:8
e "First they ignore you, then they laugh at you, then they fight you, then you win." -- Gandhi



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <PoliceChiefSearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 10, 2019 12:39 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Hello PFC

From: Bishop, Byron

Sent: Tuesday, December 10, 2019 12:38:30 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Hello PFC

Having served on the PFC for seven years, | understand what you are going through and sympathize with you on this
journey. My thoughts are for the next Chief are these;

1.

Recruit personality first — MPD needs a leader that is passionate for our community but also can show grace and
compassion to the Dept. they will serve.

My thoughts for years is because of the difficulty policing is having nationwide, a person that understand the
need to going back to more community relational policing that was done back in the 80’s and prior might be one
thing from the past that actually worked we can use again.

Recruiting diversity is always a value the City makes as a priority. We have failed in this in our leadership roles
for many years. We no longer wish to fail at this and want to put our $5$ where our mouth is, you all can help us
be a leader in this process by looking at qualified women and people of color to lead this Dept.

This person should be a seasoned professional administrator, someone who has 5-7+ years of law enforcement
executive management/leadership

Degree is policing, public safety, business, public administration w/ emphasis of personnel law personnel
management a plus.

(NEW MPD BRAND) can heal relationships and rebuild trust within the community. We need a creative
innovative thinker regarding policing, that is willing to engage the community whenever possible.

Good Luck — Let me know if you need my help or my staff.

Thank You,

Byron Bishop

City of Madison Department of Civil Rights
Equal Opportunities Division Manager

210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd - Rm.523

Madison, Wisconsin 53703

Tel 608 266-4910 « Fax 608 266-6514

Email bbishop@cityofmadison.com
Web http://www.cityofmadison.com/civil-rights

Report A Problem https://www.cityofmadison.com/civil-
rights/contact/report-discrimination




In compliance with State public records law, the City of Madison retains copies of ALL email messages to
and from this mailbox. Email messages may be released in response to appropriate open record requests.
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Jenna Rousseau

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

From: Lance Wilde

Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Thursday, December 12, 2019 9:56 AM

Jenna Rousseau

FW: Public input

Sent: Thursday, December 12, 2019 9:55:24 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)

To: Police Chief Search
Subject: Public input

Hello, I believe you were soliciting my opinion.

I would hope that the next police chief will go easy on victimless crime (prostitution, marijuana, vagrancy).
I am a working class homeowner, so I am in favor of keeping costs down.

Instead of adding more police, I would encourage the next chief to involve the public more in neighborhood
watches. I am also in favor of surveillance cameras in areas with gun violence.

Thems my 2 cents. Thanks, Lance W 4102 Drexel Ave Madison



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 12, 2019 9:56 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Madison's New Police Chief - my suggestions
Attachments: Chief Of Police_questionnaire_PFC Public Statement.pdf

From: Bobbi Thornton

Sent: Thursday, December 12, 2019 9:55:34 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Madison's New Police Chief - my suggestions

RE: The Board also invites written comments from the community regarding what the Board should be looking
for in the next Chief of Police

I will only say that I hope you choose an approachable chief. Mike Koval was a very special chief in my
opinion. Whenever I contacted him about something that concerned me or whenever I thanked him for anything
in particular, Mike always responded to me immediately. I was very sad when he resigned — he was great. I just
hope someone equally as approachable as Mike was will be chosen. Much luck to you in your search. It’s too
bad Vic Wahl cannot be chosen but he told me at the last Coffee with a Cop session at Warner Park that he
cannot be the full time chief as he does not reside in Madison.

Roberta (Bobbi) Thornton
1624 N. Golf GIn. Unit F
Madison, WI 53704
6058-249-1853



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Saturday, December 14, 2019 6:18 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Thoughts from a Life-Long Madisonian

From: Maxwell Horne

Sent: Saturday, December 14, 2019 6:17:48 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Thoughts from a Life-Long Madisonian

Hello!

First of all, let me say I'm thrilled to see that my beloved city is considering the opinions of its constituents as
they pertain to the important characteristics of a police chief. Though we are mostly, no doubt, misinformed
about the nuance of choosing a great leader for our police force, my take, as a war veteran, observer, ardent
traveler, and real estate investor in Madison/DeForest, is as follows:

We need a police chief who enforces the laws which matter most. While crime may or may not be on the rise in
Madison (I'm sure it's declining, overall), it is no doubt the case that a growing amount of our violent/theft
related crime can be associated with criminals from Chicago. I used to work as a maintenance technician in
section 8 housing on the east side of Madison, Meadow Park off of Milwaukee St and Hwy 51, and Terrace East
off of Cottage Grove Rd and Hwy 51. A disproportionate number of their residents are from Chicago, and an
even more disproportionate number of the residents who threatened my life (ie: both times) were from Chicago.

Our city gets a reputation for being soft, because we are a calm, professional demographic of decent people
who, by and large, are not familiar with violent, threatening adversity. If we want to keep it this way, and keep
Madison from becoming as much of a shitshow as Chicago, Beloit, Janesville, Rockford, Racine, Kenosha, and
Milwaukee, we need to either enforce the law, arrest and/or render incapacitated people who threaten our decent
city, or get out of the way and let our residents do so for themselves.

Madison, as far as I'm concerned, is on the chopping block. If it goes the way of Chicago, or even begins to, it's
only a matter of time before people like me jump ship (I want no part of a city which both inhibits my ability to
defend myself and doesn't fulfill its obligation to defend me in lieu of self defense) investors and businesses
jump ship or stop investing, property values go down, taxable wages and sales go down, and this once great city
is reduced to a harbor for criminals, much like Chicago has become as of late.

Do it now preventatively, or do it later reactively. Enforce the law and the will of our people.
Thank you,

Maxwell Horne
608-515-9200



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Saturday, January 11, 2020 11:39 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: New chief

From: Sharon Irwin

Sent: Saturday, January 11, 2020 11:38:47 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: New chief

Hello:

the new chief of police has to be somebody who's geared toward the future and not the past. Who looks at
transparency as a way to to get the community trust. Understands that the is a chief of police not only for the
police force but the people of Madison as well. Was not afraid to stand for the changes that are coming even
though he knows it's difficult to be a part of the community rather than to isolate and train to kill.

We are moving into change and we must do it together as a team. Assistant chief of police John Patterson is a
prime example of the leadership we need. The officers thenselves need to feel safe enough in their work
environment to be able to express the stress without fear. The chief must foster that kind of respect.
Sincerely,

Sharon Irwin-Henry



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 14, 2020 11:10 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: submitted input for police chief search criteria

From: Elizabeth Thompson

Sent: Tuesday, January 14, 2020 11:09:40 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Cc: Despain, Joel

Subject: submitted input for police chief search criteria

To whom it may concern,
I am providing input as to criteria that I would like to see applied in the search for a new police chief for Madison.

I am an informal member of the west side Madison Good Neighbor Group and have attended several of their activities featuring police
speakers. I have also attended the MPD's mini academy in April 2019 and have read documents related to the MPD's recent audit and
MPD's response. In my personal research, I have also read books on the history of policing in relation to the Chicago Police
Department.

I have a strong background in communications, (including writing an online trade paper on evaluating and developing competencies),
and so many of my preferred criteria reflect that. Related points are grouped together in the list below. I would like to point out that
comfort with technology #14 and related legal issues is listed near the end but is actually quite important.

Should you need to contact me with any further questions, please feel free to e-mail me or contact me by phone. I have also CC'd Joel
Despain on this e-mail. We have communicated in the past and he might find these points interesting.

Thank you for your time and good luck in your search for a new police chief.

Respectfully,

Elizabeth Thompson

318 Island Drive #16
Madison, WI 53705
608-231-2598 (phone)
608-335-6048 (cell phone)
indigo2u@att.net (e-mail)

MPD Police Chief Search — Competencies and Qualities

1. Integrity, honesty, and the ability to build trust on all levels through outstanding communication, transparent operations, and
follow-through actions. A leader who understands and can cite experience in leading through his or her own example and has third-
party references to such extent.



2. Accurate observation of details and facts. Ability to communicate facts objectively and without spin or rhetoric to fellow
officers, elected officials, the media and the general public. Candidate has a grounded and balanced perception of reality and his or
her role within the police department and the greater Madison community.

3. A leader who is seeking the challenge of this position because it is the natural next step in his or her career. This, as opposed to
someone who is leaving their position because of unresolved issues or disputes (with the exception of budget and resources which is a
common complaint). The MPD and especially the executive team need to have someone at the helm that they can trust and easily
work with without a lot of baggage from past positions. The ideal candidate will be able to pass a five to ten-year background check
on this item.

4. Strong background and expertise in conflict resolution and de-escalation techniques in police civilian

interactions/altercations. Understanding of and training in modern social issues impacting policing including drug addiction, mental
illness, homelessness, poverty, gang activity, lack of gun control and community policing. Complete support and commitment to
advances MPD has already made in these areas and advocacy for continued funding of activities and training for police officers.

5. Continual self-awareness of emotional state. Knowledge of employee burnout and its preliminary signals. Understanding of how
to focus on department objectives/priorities and avoid being overextended with secondary commitments (such as well-intentioned
invitations from the public and media interviews). Engagement in practices to maintain emotional balance and reduce job

stress. Examples might be effective delegation, daily meditation suited to the individual, exercise, cognitive behavioral therapy,
tracking of hours outside of normal shift duty, taking necessary vacation time, etc.

6. Support of other officers engaging in practices mentioned in #5.

7. The ability to be fair and impartial in administering justice without bias and to be able to constructively receive feedback from
elected officials and key community groups without being overly influenced, intimidated, or defensive about by their requests.

8.  The ability to manage developing situations and walk back comments when new information becomes available. To promote the
perception that the MPD takes responsibility and is accountable for its actions. The ability to respond in an emotionally appropriate
manner including the ability to sincerely apologize or extend compassion. In Madison, it is important to understand what it means to
“walk in another person’s shoes” and see things from their perspective.

9. The ideal candidate pays attention and follows the wisdom and advice of the MPD DPI and executive team in communicating
with the public. He or she waits for appropriate data before responding to controversy. Understands the speed, power and influence
of social media, and with the DPI, creates an enlightened strategy of response.

10. Steller record of service and leadership at a similar size or larger police department. The ability to learn from and build upon past
experience and mistakes. The ability to transmit this knowledge/wisdom to other officers in an easy-to-absorb manner and facilitate
communication and reflection so that policies are kept up to date and mistakes are avoided.



11. An understanding of how and when to administer discipline within the department. To put the department’s reputation and trust
above that of officers or employee whose actions are in question or being investigated regardless of the chief’s emotional attachment
to that individual or group of individuals. Understanding that the public’s trust is paramount to being able to effectively police the
community.

12. An understanding of mechanisms to eliminate police corruption and perceived police harassment. Open to routine auditing of the
department and updating of policy when necessary.

13. The ability to steer the MPD to effectively evolve, adapt, and advance based on feedback from the MPD executive team, officers
and employees from within the department, national trends of what other police departments of similar size are doing, and feedback
from the general public and their elected officials.

14. The ideal candidate is a person who seeks and enjoys learning new technologies that can assist the department in improving its
performance and quality of service to the public. He or she is comfortable in learning new computer skills and

applications. Also: Understands the Dark Internet and its role in facilitating crime and vice. Understands and appreciates privacy and
ethics issues in regard to surveillance and use of technologies including video footage, body-cameras, and

communications/records. Has mastered constitutional and state law requirements of what is required to legally obtain records for use
in investigation and evidence including online searches of private social media profiles. Has a willingness to stay on top of this issue.

15. Supports the MPD’s past record of achievement and current endeavors in community education and outreach. Enjoys talking
with the public including youth and children and answering their questions and concerns about policing.



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 15, 2020 10:37 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW:

From: Sven Midelfort

Sent: Wednesday, January 15, 2020 10:37:06 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject:

To whom it may concern, as a former mental health therapist for many years, and a Dane county crisis
intervention worker for 4 years in the 70's, I would recommend that the future Chief of Police have had some
therapy, counseling, mental health experience as well as conflict resolution experience. S/he should also, of
course, have leadership experience within a law enforcement department in setting and realizing goals.

If you have further questions, please contact me.

Sven Midelfort



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 25, 2020 11:01 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Madison Chief of Police

From: kim.richman@outlook.com

Sent: Tuesday, February 25, 2020 11:00:57 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Madison Chief of Police

My name is Kim Richman. I'm a lifelong Madison resident (64 years) except for a few years away for school.

We've had some great Chiefs, but Chief Koval was the best the City of Madison has ever had. Due to politics in Madison,
which is NOT supposed to be any part of law enforcement, Chief Koval left his position. The officers liked and respected
him, yet the mayor didn’t like his style because of political pressure.

For our next chief, we need somebody like Chief Koval. PROactive NOT Reactive. Somebody who will fight the mayor for
more law enforcement officers and support. Somebody who will put officers in neighborhoods to meet people so they
know them socially, not just professionally.

| trust the Commission will act in a professional NON-POLITICAL fashion and do the right thing.
Thank you.

Kim Richman
Madison



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 25, 2020 8:58 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Don't move forward

From: Konkel, Brenda

Sent: Wednesday, March 25, 2020 8:57:23 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Don't move forward

I can't believe after waiting 6 months and giving hardly any information to the public about what is going on
with the police chief hire, you are moving forward among the chaos. Please wait 2 - 3 months more before
moving forward with this search - allowing the public to adjust to our new reality and give yourselves a chance
to break through the noise at the moment. If you do not wait, the search process will be suspect and many will
be left out of this very important process.

The department is in much better hands with Acting Chief Wahl, than the former chief. There is no need to
rush.

Brenda Konkel
Chair, Public Safety Committee

Yes, be kind. AND assume good intentions.
Questions are not criticisms, they are simply requests for information in a world where information is in short
supply and often incorrect.



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 10:00 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Police Chief Criteria

From: Nicholas Davies

Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 9:59:28 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Police Chief Criteria

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hi,

Madison residents' relationship with police has long been a complex one. People of different backgrounds have
very different experiences with the department. All too often, police have used excessive force, resulting in
injury and death. So the protests this past weekend haven't just been in response to murder of George Floyd in
Minneapolis, they're about our police too.

Unfortunately, Madison officers under the leadership of acting chief Victor Wahl showed up to these protests in
riot gear. Rather than deescalating tensions and cooperating with protesters to stop and address property
damage, these officers escalated and prolonged the situation. They used chemical weapons upon Madison
residents. Regardless of who these chemical weapons were "aimed" at--peaceful protesters or aggressive
infiltrators--they hit bystanders, journalists, street musicians, people lawfully in their own homes, and so on.

These atrocities won't be forgotten anytime soon. The officers responsible--and commanders--have taken a
fraught relationship with the community and outright broken it.

Therefore with that background in mind, I see these criteria as imperative in the search for a police chief:
1. It must not be Victor Wahl. I have yet to find out who authorized the use of chemical weapons, but ultimately
he is responsible. The events of this weekend show little regard for human life, and that makes him unfit for the

position.

2. Our next police chief must condemn the use of chemical weapons and reject paramilitary supplies. Our
officers must in no way look or act like an occupying army.

3. Our next police chief must be trained in deescalation and be prepared to hold officers accountable when they
choose to escalate a situation instead.

4. We must prioritize candidates from the backgrounds that have experienced the brunt of police violence in our
community.

Thank you for listening to community input. I hope you find someone soon, because Victor Wahl doesn't
deserve to continue acting as chief.



Sincerely,
Nick Davies
414 N Segoe Rd 58B



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 2, 2020 9:31 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: New Police Chief

From: Natalie Punzel

Sent: Tuesday, June 2, 2020 9:30:42 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: New Police Chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello-

I was told that you could submit feedback electronically in regards to fulfilling the new Police Chief position in
Madison, WI.

I was wondering if there was any thought into keeping the current Interim Police Chief, Victor Wahl as the new
police chief?

I believe he has handled the interim position with integrity, grace, and transparency, especially during a time of
unrest. I would like to see him take the position indefinitely, is that something that is being considered?

Best,
Natalie



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 8:04 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Offering input to Madison's next police chief

From: Brian Lin

Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 8:02:54 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Offering input to Madison's next police chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

To the Search Committee,
Hi,

As a Madison resident, I was hoping to offer some of my thoughts on what our community needs in our next
police chief. These are trying times for police departments with global anti-police brutality protests amidst a
pandemic and we'll need someone with vision to lead Madison with new, progressive policing paradigms.

Namely, our new police chief must be part of the solution to solving racial disparities as Madison is heavily
segregated, affecting how frequently these communities interact with the police and justice system. The
incoming police chief must be able to work with the community within a restorative justice framework and have
demonstrated experience with de-escalation training and community policing. As part of their interview, I
would expect candidates to be able to speak to how they would engage with the community and handle
community input and/or control, particularly regarding accountability.

Additionally, the new police chief must be able to handle a reduced budget as reallocation of police funds to
other social services is happening across the country and may become a reality in Madison.

Sincerely,
Brian



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, June 12, 2020 8:20 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Next Police Chief Search

From: Bryna Ebben

Sent: Friday, June 12, 2020 8:20:06 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Next Police Chief Search

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Good Morning,

Before the last couple of weeks I was always someone who felt that the police were there to protect our
community. [ happened to be sitting out on a patio on State Street Saturday May 30th when that all changed. I
saw a group of people come on to State Street and start protesting passionately but peacefully. Shortly after a
large group of cops arrived in full riot gear to force them off the street and started shooting tear gas. Me along
with many other people on the street were forced to run home because we could not breathe. Shortly after |
started seeing reports saying that these "rioters" were violent and police had to take action. I know that is not
true since I saw this with my own eyes. It was an aggressive over escalation and attack on what were at the
time peaceful protestors.

Across the nation we have seen a variety of different responses from Police Chiefs. Some defend very clearly
egregious acts by their personnel and some condemn those acts. It is extremely important to me as a member of
this community that our new police chief be willing to speak up when people in their department do something
that endangers rather than protects citizens. It is also extremely important that this chief uses the least amount
of force necessary and does not escalate rather than deescalate situations.

Thank you for your time.

Bryna Ebben



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Monday, June 15, 2020 9:33 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Fire Matt Kenny

From: Briley Thirion

Sent: Monday, June 15, 2020 9:33:13 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Fire Matt Kenny

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear PFC,

As a citizen of this beautiful city, it makes me sick to my stomach that you are still allowing Matt Kenny to be
in the police force. How are you going to allow someone who has two fatal shootings in his career to continue
working for our city? How can you sleep at night knowing that a man who has already taken two lives on duty,
gets to put that badge on and carry a gun?

If a civilian killed two people, they would be in jail. But since it was an officer of the law that makes him above
it?

How are you going to try to promote a safe community when you not only didn’t prosecute him- you let him
keep his job.

I would strongly urge you to fire Matt Kenny, with loss of pension, immediately.
In the wake of George Floyd- your city demands justice.

Sincerely,
A concern citizen.
-Briley



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, June 26, 2020 3:32 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: End Racist Police Violence in Madison

From: Olivia Barrow

Sent: Friday, June 26, 2020 3:31:36 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: End Racist Police Violence in Madison

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello,

I've been a Madison resident for almost four years. | love this city and all of the opportunities it has given me. |
love exercising on the steps of the Capitol early on Friday mornings with the November Project. | love stringing
up a hammock in Law Park to swing in the breeze and watch the boats and the ducks. | love biking home on
the bike path at night after hanging out with friends. | love doing all of these things without ever thinking twice
about whether my presence is welcome in these public spaces.

I’'ve come to understand that Black Madisonians don’t have that same privilege. For them, Madison is one
huge white space, and because of the racist prejudices of our police, Black Madisonians know that simply
existing in those white spaces means risking harassment, unjust arrest, or death at the hands of cops.

Knowing all of this, | still would not have thought the answer was to abolish the police as an institution, if you'd
asked me two months ago. When | first heard that proposal, | balked, like most middle class Whites did. Of
course, the irony is that | already experience abolition every day. In my four years in Madison, I've never once
interacted with police. | live in a neighborhood that has benefited from decades of investment in live-affirming
community services and economic development. And the result is a community where police are not
necessary.

However, the events of the last month have convinced me that the police only exist to keep one kind of
Madisonian “safe” — and that is White people like me. And we are kept “safe” by a system built around the
basic assumption that Black people are dangerous criminals.

In the 10 days between when | decided to write this letter and finally found the words to say, my conviction has
only been strengthened by more examples of outright racism, negligence, and inappropriate decisions by the
Madison Police Department.

An 18-year-old Black woman was the

victim

of an unfathomable hate crime and an act of terrorism by a group of white men, and when she reported
it to the police, they said they were

e too busy to take a statement because they were preparing to stand around and antagonize peaceful
protesters.




Another Black woman was struck by a pick-up truck in a hit-and-run incident near
UW’s campus, and when MPD arrived on the scene they used pepper spray on her friends and family.

Police made the decision to arrest a Black man who was protesting at the Capitol

because he made White people uncomfortable inside a restaurant. They brought in nine officers to

apprehend a Black man who was “armed” with a bat, which he was not threatening to use in a violent

way. And when the man asked why he was being arrested, the police

e provided no answer, but instead pinned him down in a humiliating way. Compare that to the response
to dozens of White men who brought assault rifles to the Capitol a few months ago and were allowed to
protest with no hassles. The situation proves that when

e it comes to dealing with the Black community in Madison, our police force only has one playbook:

assume guilt, assume aggression, and prosecute to the absolute maximum.

We have an unjust police force, creating unjust outcomes for Black Madisonians. This is absolutely morally
wrong.

I condemn the racist violence perpetuated by the Madison Police Department. It is not the work of a few racist
cops. It is the result of a system that was built to oppress Black people in order to create a comfortable society
for White people by removing Black people from public spaces.

| stand in solidarity with the Black community, and the courageous leaders of Freedom Inc., Urban Triage, and
the Transformative Action Network.

As you evaluate candidates for Madison’s next Chief of Police, | ask that you keep in mind the eight demands
laid out in the Campaign to End Violence Against Black People in Madison (a collaboration between the Dane
County TimeBank Transformative Action Network and Freedom Inc.)

1. Remove all harmful punitive policies, practices, and people from school environments, including police,
suspension, and expulsion.

2. We want public institutions to engage in 360-degree accountability through abolitionist restorative justice.

3. Support and fund a Black-led committee with decision making and implementation power to remedy the
deep patterns of harm caused by racist violence in all of its forms.

4. Using recommendations of said committee, invest in a campaign to decriminalize and humanize Black
people.

5. Provide reparations to said committee to create educational initiatives for the Black community.
6. Provide reparations for Black land trusts and other remedies for gentrification and hyper-segregation.

7. Create a truth and reconciliation process to replace the punitive criminal justice system with abolitionist
restorative justice.

8. Adopt the demands developed by the Movement for Black Lives.

Black Lives Matter. It's past time that the Madison community proved we believe that Black lives truly matter as
much as White lives.



Respecitfully,
Olivia Barrow

Olivia Barrow
Pronouns: She/Her/Hers
Cell: 919.599.6316
obarrow12@gmail.com
www.oliviabarrow.com




Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, June 26, 2020 10:40 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: End Violence Against Black People in Madison

From: Nicole Nietlisbach

Sent: Friday, June 26, 2020 10:40:05 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: End Violence Against Black People in Madison

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

To: PoliceChiefSearch@cityofmadison.com.

Good Evening,

My name is Dr. Nicole Nietlisbach and | have been a resident of Madison for the past five years. | came here to
pursue a professional degree and stayed because | fell in love with this city for all the reasons Madison
repeatedly tops “Best Cities to Live In” and “Best Cities for Young Professionals” lists. | love the size of the city,
the well-cared for and plentiful bike paths, the massive Dane County Farmer's Market, amazing food and beer,
lively music and arts culture, proximity to excellent county and state parks, and most of all the “liberal”
atmosphere that makes a White, gay, middle-class woman like me comfortable.

What I've come to learn as I've finally paid attention and listened to the experience of Black Madisonians, is
that the version of Madison they experience does not reflect the idealised Madison I've come to feel at home
in. While Madison is one of the “Best Cities to Live In” for white residents benefiting from white privilege,
Madison actually ranks as one of the very worst places for Black residents to live in the entire country. This
stark contrast exists because Madison, and the country as a whole, was built to systemically keep Black
communities oppressed and uphold White privilege. You can see this in Madison from the history of housing
covenants that expressly excluded black residents from buying property in Madison’s affluent neighborhoods,
to health care outcomes for black versus white citizens, to the disproportionate representation of Black people
in the Dane County Jail. Perhaps most disturbingly, you can see this when you look at the way Black youth are
over-policed in school compared to their white peers.

In the past few weeks, I've been trying to notice the many ways I've benefited from white privilege throughout
my life and what it would mean to not move through this world, in this community, with that privilege. How
would it affect my sense of confidence and security to be automatically seen as “other” in the majority white
spaces of Madison. How would it have affected my self-worth and hope for my future to know | was
automatically seen as dangerous and labelled a criminal by police and many white citizens in my own
community, even as a teenager? How much physical and emotional damage would | have suffered from the
stress from seeing injustice after injustice committed against people that look like me, by institutions that are
supposed to protect citizens, go excused or ignored?

The last month has made it clearer than ever that the Madison Police Department is destroying rather than
uplifting black lives. It is not a matter of a few bad cops, but systemic racism that must be actively fought
against. As you evaluate candidates for Madison’s next Chief of Police, | ask that you read and take seriously



the eight demands laid out in the Campaign to End Violence Against Black People in Madison. This campaign
is a collaboration between the Dane County TimeBank Transformative Action Network and Freedom Inc.

1. Remove all harmful punitive policies, practices, and people from school environments, including police,
suspension, and expulsion.

2. We want public institutions to engage in 360-degree accountability through abolitionist restorative justice.

3. Support and fund a Black-led committee with decision making and implementation power to remedy the
deep patterns of harm caused by racist violence in all of its forms.

4. Using recommendations of said committee, invest in a campaign to decriminalize and humanize Black
people.

5. Provide reparations to said committee to create educational initiatives for the Black community.
6. Provide reparations for Black land trusts and other remedies for gentrification and hyper-segregation.

7. Create a truth and reconciliation process to replace the punitive criminal justice system with abolitionist
restorative justice.

8. Adopt the demands developed by the Movement for Black Lives.

Please take real, tangible action and use your power and voice to make a real difference. Stand with and
invest in Black communities, not the racist policing that supports the systems of white supremacy that are
insidious and pervasive in Madison. Please show us that black lives matter in Madison.

Respectfully,

Dr. Nicole Nietlisbach



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 2, 2020 6:53 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: New Chief

From: Penny Richert

Sent: Thursday, July 2, 2020 6:52:54 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: New Chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

| am a life long Madison resident, a senior, recently widowed, living alone and feeling so very vulnerable. | can’t imagine
not funding the police and giving them the resources to keep our citizens safe. | can’t imagine a Chief of Police not
strong enough to do what is needed to keep us all safe. This is not a race issue, it is a safety issue. | live on the north side
of Madison and hear of shootings and crimes regularly. Goodness......why would we ever decrease the number of
police?

In every profession, in every institution we have the good and the bad. Get rid of the bad and save the good for the
safety of your citizens. | encourage all of you to put liberal, conservative, race, religion, LGBT, BLM....whatever the
label.....allllll in the one common group in your decision making: Citizens of Madison. Please, please focus on keeping our
beloved city of Madison safe for all citizens .

You are now playing a role in a critical time in the history of Madison. You are Leaders and you need to take on that
tough role of leadership: making the right decisions for all.

| pray that you are given wisdom and courage in your decision making.

Thank you for listening.

Sent from my iPad



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 3, 2020 7:49 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Police chief: the importance of diplomacy

From: Sue Ellingson

Sent: Friday, July 3, 2020 7:49:18 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Cc: Mayor

Subject: Police chief: the importance of diplomacy

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

To the Police and Fire Commission:

I was Alder in District 13 when Noble Wray retired. I wrote a letter of recommendation for Joe Balles to
succeed him.

Noble Wray was exceptionally good at the politics of being police chief. He understood that he had to have
good relations with the Common Council and the Mayor, even though he may not have officially reported to
them.

Mike Koval certainly demonstrated that having a tin ear for the politics of the job is detrimental to the City as a
whole.

When you look for a new police chief, I hope you will keep in mind that talk about “community policing” is
critical, but insufficient. The new chief must have rapport with the political bodies in the City, too. That requires
diplomacy and tact and not giving in to bursts of temper.

Sincerely,

Sue Ellingson
1922 Vilas Ave.

sue.ellingson@icloud.com
608-320-8206




Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 3, 2020 8:51 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Police Chief Search

From: Ray Mendez

Sent: Friday, July 3, 2020 8:50:19 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Police Chief Search

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

To each individual responsible for hiring the next MPD chief:
1. Where do you stand?

Before asking us questions, define for yourself what you believe the police are here for. Know where you stand
and let us know. Clarify and discuss the purpose of the MPD publicly. Is it to 'serve and protect' or to 'enforce
the law'? I believe that the purpose of the MPD is to Uphold the Law for the Wellbeing of the Community as
a Whole.

2. What's your vision for the MPD?

Do you see the police as a force or as a service? Or along a nuanced spectrum to be applied thoughtfully? Use
your words carefully, openly and with conviction. How should a rich white woman feel, and how should a poor
black man feel about the police? My vision of a police department is one that makes me feel safe not afraid.
They should appreciate that their wellbeing is directly connected to my wellbeing. They should always
remember that their salaries and kids' education are paid for by my taxes. They should know that they are
accountable to me and every member of the community. They should no longer have automatic immunity.
They should know that they are not above the law but that they have to uphold it. I appreciate that laws are
made for idiots and crooks and that they have a hard job discerning the good guys from the bad. Help them do
so. But I question which side you are on, because I don't know you and it's hard to trust a body like yours when
your record isn't a shining example for the rest of the world.

3. How are you going to train the MPD and inform us on how to engage them?

Are they going to come in with guns drawn when someone calls 911 on a black man because she thinks he
doesn't belong? Should that woman have called a new service e.g. 811? Or better still, how are you training
your dispatchers to brief a police person? How are you training the individual policeman or woman to de-
escalate or escalate in stages? How are you monitoring and training their responses to stress? Besides supplying
them with weapons and aggressive physical-response training, are you going to teach them how to communicate
without yelling? Are you teaching them what autism is and how to respond to people who may be suffering
from mental illnesses? Are you going to periodically monitor their mental stability and ensure that they are
educated about the fast evolving global community?



4. After you figure out all the above and let us know where you stand then act on hiring a police chief.

In my opinion, that person needs to be a leader who unites, is open to being accountable, will keep their
colleagues accountable, will fight for changes to unfair and entrenched practices and policies, communicates
openly and often, can empathize with the least advantaged amongst us, is a democtaric, not an autocratic
personality (this isn't political but a leadership definition). Will not bury misbehavior, will be brave enough to
confront the often ugly majority.

The person also needs to be confident in his or her own skin and willing to support the application of physical
force when force is necessary. There has been undue historical emphasis on force. Upholding the law takes
nuance not either blunt force or kumbaya hand holding.

I would like you to stop using our taxes to hire aggressors who often seem to want to hurt the weak, then train
them to amplify their aggression, supply them with weapons, equip them with military gear, then award them
with badges and immunity to legally hurt the vulnerable.

I want my taxes put to work for mental health services, education and accountability. We need policing
practices that connect our common purpose to hiring, training, law upholding and accountability. No more
legal immunity and covering up behind a so-called blue line.

Please inspire and pressure everyone around you to improve.

Thanks,

Ray Mendez

Active Member, Community of Madison



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 8, 2020 6:26 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Police Chief

From: Lois Beauchaine

Sent: Wednesday, July 8, 2020 6:26:12 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Police Chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Does Vic want the job?! I think he is doing a fantastic job!!



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 8, 2020 8:22 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Qualities of new police Chief

From: Ruth Sybers

Sent: Wednesday, July 8, 2020 8:21:49 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Qualities of new police Chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Please emphasize the community policing atmosphere we now have.

Keep selection process focused on choosing candidates with various backgrounds that result in diversity.
Figure out if the excess mental health hours can be transferred to other mental health agencies.
Promote transparency.

Work to dismiss officers who do not conform to rules, such as waiting for a second officer to arrive.
Continue promoting the general neighborhood programs where the policeman is your friend.

Learn and listen to the diverse groups that have been peacefully protesting.

Promote into positions of power persons of color and ethnic groups that represent Madison’s growing population. How
can they get leadership experience unless they are given the opportunity? There is plenty of talent out there!

Minimize violence. Deescalate!
Keep the extensive recruit training as well as on the job training.
Equip the communication system with more efficient one.

We need a good police force that comes to us quietly, descalates, and offers opportunity for perps to turn their lives
around. And knows how to properly restrain those who need it.



Ruth Sybers
Speaking from white privilege.



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 10:25 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Input on Police Chief search

From: farah@kaiksow.net

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 10:24:20 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Input on Police Chief search

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

To whom it may concern,

I am a Madison native, having grown up here and returned to settle and raise my family here after
finishing my education. I am a physician who does research in public and health policy. I am writing to
encourage the Search Committee to select a person of color and/or a woman as our next Police Chief. This
is a necessary, though of course not sufficient, next step for our city to move forward in a successful and
progressive manner. In 2020 there is no reason at all that we should not be promoting people who are
underrepresented minorities in law enforcement.

Thank you very much for your time and for your service to our city,

Farah Acher Kaiksow, MD, MPP

Madison



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 11:10 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Its time for transparency and change

From: Madhavi Krishnan

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 11:10:13 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Its time for transparency and change

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello,

I do not support an internal hire or Cam McLay. We need new voices and new ideas in MPD. We want
someone who will support transparency, willing to work with our community and support Independent Monitor
position. Please expand your search and make it transparent. Hear our community on who will best serve us.

Thanks,
Madhavi



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 1:10 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Recommendation

From: Nancy Orr

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 1:09:24 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Recommendation

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

I recommend Jared Prado for the position.
He has unique qualifications.
He has been on the police force for years as a man of color.
He holds a law degree and worked for the D.A. before coming back for the sake of community impact, to be
on the police force.
He was raised by a single mom so he understands that dynamic.

Please consider him as a viable candidate for the position of Chief of Police.

Nancy Orr

Pianist/Collaborative/Ensemble and Vocal Coach/Private Instruction
nancyorrpianist@gmail.com

608-658-6540

*The name of the Lord is a Strong Tower



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 7:38 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Mental Health Officers

From: Tyler Caraza-Harter

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 7:37:52 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Mental Health Officers

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello PFC,

In Madison, we have a little over 300 sworn officers (not counting other positions like "detective" or
"sergeant"). Of those, only about six are MHOs (mental health officers):
https://www.cityofmadison.com/police/community/mentalhealth/

I would love for our next chief to commit to greatly growing this team until they represent a significant portion
of the force.

Thank you for considering and for your service on the PFC.

Tyler Caraza-Harter



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 9:34 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: New police chief

From: Andy

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 9:33:54 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search
Subject: New police chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello,
As a long time citizen of Madison, | would like to see the follow characteristics in the next Madison Police Chief:

- a Chief that values and advocates for the police department

- a Chief that continues to foster the strengths of the department

- a Chief that will be independent of the mayors office and the common council

- a Chief that defends and champions the department in this climate

- a Chief that holds the department to a high standard and continues to fill the ranks with protectors

Thank you,
Andy Posselt
Madison WI



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 10:16 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: City of Madison Police Chief input

From: Laurie S

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 10:15:29 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: City of Madison Police Chief input

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello

I hope you are able to hire an individual in this position who is committed to a different style/form of policing
that takes out the militaristic elements that currently exist in the current Madison system. The individual hired
should also have shown a commitment to not targeting people of color in a way that perpetuates racial

inequality. He or she needs to be in constant communication with city of Madison residents from all walks of
life.

Thanks
Laurie Swimm



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Saturday, July 11, 2020 11:04 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Chief of Police Position

From: Bonnie Roe

Sent: Saturday, July 11, 2020 11:03:46 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Chief of Police Position

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

To Whom it May Concern,

I really feel for the next Chief of Police of the MPD. I hope the right person will rise to the occasion soon, as it's
so needed, but he/she has the deck stacked against them with the lack of support of the Mayor and City Council.
Therefore, I believe one quality this person will need is the ability to continually push for what the Department
needs in terms of budgeting and resources. This defunding the police business at a time when our great city is
seeing a rise in gun violence like never before, in addition to violent rioting and looting of businesses and
destruction of property and livelihoods is just ridiculous. It makes no sense.

I also hope the new Chief will uphold our current great policing policies and not be driven to support a
community- oversight model. We want a city of law and order based on equity and fair treatment of all people.
We believe our Police do a great job. If only the DA and Judges would follow through. We don't want the force
of the Police undermined by further restrictions and pulled resources. We are for more funding of the MPD, not
less.

The new Chief of Police will need an ability to be firm on his/her needs to protect the MPD and the City they
serve, a spokesperson to the community, a bold negotiator with city officials, a commitment to excellence, an
impeccable record, a person of strong character and integrity, and someone with enough grit to put up with a

very difficult situation they're walking into, where they will not have much support.

Sincerely,
Bonnie Roe



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Sunday, July 12, 2020 10:08 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Thoughts about Madison’s new chief of police

From: Musholt, Mary

Sent: Sunday, July 12, 2020 10:08:05 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: Thoughts about Madison’s new chief of police

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

As a citizen of Madison for over forty years | hope the new chief of police will be a person willing to protect all people in
madison. The community policing model of former chief cooper is a more humane way of policing. The chief must make
sure white privilege does not make a difference in how people are arrested. Madison has changed in its demographics
and the police must also change. Please do not consider someone like Mr McCray who has a history with the police.
The chief must be someone who walks the neighborhoods where the guns are going off, who will meet with community
leaders of neighborhoods where poverty and unemployment are high. How does Madison all keep al people safe?
Thank you. Mary Musholt zip 53705

Sent from my iPad



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 8:42 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: Chief Search

From: David Westbury

Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 8:42:05 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Cc: council

Subject: Chief Search

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Sent from my iPad. The most important thing in the hiring of a Police Chief, is having a Chief who will be respected,
supported and left alone to do his job.



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 1:42 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: New Police Chief

From: merrilee pickett

Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 1:42:14 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: New Police Chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Commissioners:

| have lived in Madison since being a student here from 1969-1972. | love this city and have volunteered for many of its
causes as well as making financial contributions to many, many organizations and institutions.

Our past four Chiefs of Police (including Chief Wahl) have been outstanding. | hope you get someone similar to any one
of these men. It saddens me deeply that | am actually considering moving out of Madison, my home for 51 years.
Protests are fine, but the lack of respect shown by our city officials for our men and women in blue is disturbing and
frightening. The City feels out of control and seems less safe. To hear voices cry to defund and abolish the PD is beyond
my comprehension. | hope that you will listen to more moderate voices as you search for a new COP. Thank you for
your time and good luck with your search. Merrilee Pickett, Madison, WI



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 11:44 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: I'd like you to challenge the people to more inner work and outer service (vs.

putting it all on MPD)

From: Carl Landsness

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 11:44:00 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)

To: Police Chief Search

Cc: Mayor; Wahl, Victor; Paul Fanlund

Subject: I'd like you to challenge the people to more inner work and outer service (vs. putting it all on MPD)

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear PFC members,

I empathize with the very difficult position facing you and MPD in the wake of the recent protests and the
increasing pressures to reform or defund police. I am very concerned by the increasing judgment and
generalizations of police as "bad" or "brutal"... especially by those doing the least self-examination, self-
improvement, self-policing or selfless service.

Rather than simply pamper the whims, whines and wants of such people, I'd like you and city leaders to
challenge such people to inner work and outer service.

I asked county leaders to do such below.

Carl Landsness
Madison native son, prodigal son, grateful son, grieving son

From: Carl Landsness <weneedadream@yahoo.com>

To: County Board Recipients <county board recipients@countyofdane.com>

Cc: WSJEditor <jsmalley@madison.com>; CN WSJ Opinion <wsjopinion@madison.com>; Joseph Parisi
<parisi@countyofdane.com>; Health <health@publichealthmdc.com>; MadisonMayor <mayor@cityofmadison.com>; All Alders

<allalders@cityofmadison.com>; Rep.Taylor <rep.taylor@legis.wisconsin.gov>; Sen. Risser <sen.risser@legis.wisconsin.gov>
Sent: Friday, June 26, 2020, 7:10:45 AM CDT

Subject: County Supervisors: I ask you to introduce a bill declaring "addiction to ego narcotics" a public health
crisis

Dear County Supervisors,

I ask you to introduce a bill declaring "addiction to ego narcotics" (e.g. judgment, blame, punishment,
avoidance, arrogance, indulgence, self-righteousness, attachment, guarantee, and victimhood) a pubic health
crisis... instead of your proposed bill declaring racism as public health crisis. If you do, I believe that you have a




much higher chance of healing and changing the core causes of what many call "racism"... as well as other
"isms" seen as harmful by many or most (e.g. sexism and fascism).

Most such "isms" are symptoms of a much bigger issue that some (like Riane Eisler of the Center for
Partnership Studies) call the dominator culture (or paradigm). While I hugely empathize with the pain, fear and
rage of those feeling harmed by racism, I'm concerned that the common uses of the word "racism" (and "racist")
tend to generalize, judge, blame, shame and intimidate in ways that increase or perpetuate the harm (e.g.
"You're a racist!"). They often imply wrongness in black/white either/or ways... with little room for gradations,
unique situations or perceptions... much less healing, connection, reconciliation or growth.

And when such loaded words are followed with demands and "shoulds"... the chances of connection and healing
drop even more. When people are faced with demands or shoulds... they don't have many choices other than
submit, rebel or avoid... where everybody eventually pays dearly for... even if appearing to gain a victory in the
short term. Marshall Rosenberg of the Center for Nonviolent Communication demonstrates this quite effectively

and impactfully in this three hour video.

|E| FULL nonviolent-Communication-Workshop:
Marshall Rosenberg (Subtitles)

I'm a walking example of such... where years of avoidance of discomfort and conflict in my marriage and career
led to a massive mid-life meltdown (in 88). Only through many intense years of depression and searching have I
found some semblance of sanity and serenity... and often... stunning synergy and serendipity.

I ask you to challenge We The People to face and embrace the hard humbling inner work of self-examination,
self-improvement, self-discipline and selfless service (vs projecting inner shadows onto others or into abuse).

I personally have found such work well worth the pain...
catalyzing extremely fulfilling ways of being, doing, relating, resolving, serving and stewarding.

Carl Landsness




Madison's municipal philosopher: Carl Landsness brings

the moderation



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 4:19 PM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: New police chief

From: Larry Walker

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 4:19:04 PM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: New police chief

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

My input on selecting a new police chief may sound facetious, but it is actually quite serious:

| believe that the ideal candidate for police chief would be a former Navy Seal turned Buddhist nun: she can kick any ass
that needs kicking in a heartbeat, but she has dedicated her life to never needing to do so again.

My second choice would be Rev. David Cooper.

Regardless of who you select as our new chief, | would recommend that you immediately hire Temple Grandin to
redesign all police procedures for dealing with the public, especially those for dealing with violent individuals.

Starting with the premise that “pretty much everything we’ve been doing was wrong” and working backward from there
should be your basic guideline in these times....

Larry Walker
3717 Busse St
Madison, WI. 63714

Sent from my iPad



Jenna Rousseau

From: Police Chief Search <policechiefsearch@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2020 8:24 AM

To: Jenna Rousseau

Subject: FW: New Chief selection

From: Tom Heine

Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2020 8:23:25 AM (UTC-06:00) Central Time (US & Canada)
To: Police Chief Search

Subject: New Chief selection

Caution:Thisemailwassentfrom an externalsource.Avoidunknownlinksand attachments.

First, thank you for serving on the Commision.

Our previous Chiefs have been very good choices and each in their own way effected positive change in the
Department. I trust you will continue this positive trend and not be swayed by the politics of the moment. The
only questionable Chief was during the Vietnam era protests, his successor, Chief Cooper, changed the
Department for the good. Chief Koval was excellent, worked 80 hours a week, brought a tremendous skill set to
the job, and perhaps took criticism too seriously.

It would be a good thing if the new Chief could meet with the community, be a leader like Nobel Wray, a good
listener, and willing to make changes based on facts, not demands. They need to be creative problem solvers,
for example suggest an alternative for some non violent police calls, reason for use of force or not. I don't
believe we can take away the power from police by disarming them yet we can empower a new group of 'peace
makers' who deal with mental health and similar problem folks under the direction of the Chief or the Fire
Chief. I don't think local non profit agencies should be involved in public safety.

Riots cannot be addressed through passivity, violent folks need to be de-escalated or dealt with proportionally.
You all know these things. I just ask that you ask your prospective candidates hard questions about dealing with
these issues and others based on data, facts and police science not, a knee jerk reaction to a violent and vocal
minority.

Peace, Tom Heine, resident since 1943
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